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Looking Back on 2018 

Where in the world did 2018 go?  It started twelve short months ago and now it has 

ʁɴɰɲɷɴɳ ɸʃÜʂ ʃɴʁɼɸɽʄʂ.  ɩɷɴ ʆɴɰʃɷɴʁ ɷɰʂ ɱɴɴɽ ɵʁɸɶɷʃɵʄɻ ʆɸʃɷ ʃʆɾ ɾɽɴ ɷʄɽɳʁɴɳ ʈɴɰʁ ɷʄʁʁɸ-

canes,  torrential rains,  record snow and a new rain total for the year which has not 

been seen in recorded memory.  As of this writing Greensboro has exceeded sixty-one 

inches.  Rivers have flooded, streets have been washed out and houses have had base-

ment flooding.  With that being said, the Fighting 260 has had a grand year due to the 

hard work of many members of the detachment.   

We have been saddened by the deaths of  Stanley Uplinger, Al Johnson, John Ted-

der, Ernie Karoly, Will Harris, Jerry Snyder and Bill Wood.  All were valued for 

their friendship and contributions to our detachment.   

We selected Sharon Reddick as the 2017-18 Marine of the Year.  Spike Felty earned 

the Associate of the Year award.  Bill Moss was recognized with the American Heroes 

Award.  As Junior Vice Commandant,  Sharon Reddick received national recognition 

for the second largest number of new members in the fiscal year.  The Grinder, edited 

by Alan Atwell, took second place in the national newsletter competition.   

ɩɷɴ ɳɴʃɰɲɷɼɴɽʃ ɷɰɳ ʃʆɾ ɶʁɴɰʃ ʂɾɲɸɰɻʂ ɵɾʁ ɸʃÜʂ ɼɴɼɱɴʁʂ ɰɽɳ ɶʄɴʂʃʂ ʆɸʃɷ ʃɷɴ ɖɽɽʄɰɻ 

Picnic and Christmas Dinner Party.  Both were chaired by Rebecca Tyree.   

ɩɷɴ ɢɸɻɸʃɰʁʈ ɘɷɰʁɸʃʈ ɜɾɻɵ ɘɻɰʂʂɸɲ, ɽɾʆ ɸɽ ɸʃÜʂ ɴɻɴʅɴɽʃɷ ʈɴɰʁ, ʆɰʂ ʅɴʁʈ ʂʄɲɲɴʂʂɵʄɻ.  ɞʃ 

was chaired by Gary Beaver and co-chaired by Jim Hayes.  Hope for the Warriors 

received a check from the tournament for $13,400.  They support Marines and other 

servicemen and women who have sustained injuries in the line of duty.   

Belk Charity Days was chaired by Sharon Reddick and brought in copious amounts 

of money that was and is being used for the benefit of our outreach programs.   

The Community Services Squad, chaired by George Orfanedes, has done great 

things.  Working with groups that support veterans, they have helped provide housing 

for the homeless,  partnered with the Servant Center in giving them about $36,000 in 

new flooring thru the efforts of Bob Cavanaugh and Wake Forest Baptist Hospital, and 

new security doors and computers for  homeless veterans to use.  Members Rob 

ɤÜɝɰɽɻɾɽ and Scott Matthews worked with Tempur-Sealy Corporation to provide 

over twenty sets of mattresses and box springs for veterans now in apartment housing. 

The value of the donation is about $40,000.  Detachment 260 also helped with the Vet-

erans Stand     continued on page 3 
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Chaplainüs Corner                                                      Alan Atwell,  Chaplain 

Our Christmas Party was a tremendous event, thanks to the hard work of Becky Tyree.  I think she, with the 

help of Stelina Hayden, could not have made this a more pleasant party. We are extremely fortunate and 

grateful  for the preparation  and  also the venue itself.   We are so fortunate to have A FEW members who 

remember what it means to be a Marine and being willing to devote their time, energy and expertise to serve 

our members.  There are numerous opportunities for participation and many areas to lend a hand.  If you have 

ɱɴɴɽ ɰ Ýʂʃɰɽɳ ɰɽɳ ʆɰʃɲɷÞ ɼɴɼɱɴʁ, ɞ ɴɽɲɾʄʁɰɶɴ ʈɾʄ ʃɾ ɶɴʃ ɸɽʅɾɻʅɴɳ.  ɥɻɴɰʂɴ ɳɾɽÜʃ ɱɴ ʃɷɴ ɵɸɵʃɷ ʆɷɴɴɻ ɰɽʈ ɻɾɽɶ-

er as our events are great fun and more so when you help them happen.  When I reflect on being your Com-

mandant, I am especially proud of the many accomplishments of the Fighting 260 and of those who have 

simply offered to pitch in, as well as those we have directly invited.  Our membership numbers are such that 

these undertakings, for the most part, should not be a burden.  ɮɴʃ ɾɽ ɾɲɲɰʂɸɾɽ, ʃɷɴʈ ɰʁɴ, ɱɴɲɰʄʂɴ ʃʆɾ ɾʁ ʃɷʁɴɴ ɾɵ ɾʄʁ ɢɰʁɸɽɴʂ Ýchop the 

ʆɾɾɳ ɰɽɳ ɲɰʁʁʈ ʃɷɴ ʆɰʃɴʁÞ.  You all know that story I presume, about the Buddhist Monks.  Ýɗɴɵɾʁɴ ɴɽɻɸɶɷʃɴɽɼɴɽʃ, ʈɾʄ ɲɷɾɿ ʆɾɾɳ ɰnd 

ɲɰʁʁʈ ʆɰʃɴʁ, ɰɽɳ ɰɵʃɴʁ ɴɽɻɸɶɷʃɴɽɼɴɽʃ, ʈɾʄ ɲɷɾɿ ʆɾɾɳ ɰɽɳ ɲɰʁʁʈ ʆɰʃɴʁÞ.  We are NEVER above getting the job done at whatever level that 

requires our hands.  We begin a new year as I write this and our future is before us.  It will be whatever we design it to be, whatever direc-

tion we wish to lead it,  the end product will be what it becomes.  The 260 is admired by our brother Detachments. It is very apparent any-

time you attend a Department or National meeting.  Your Officer Staff are mighty proud when we attend an event where all Detachments are 

present and awards are issued as we make multiple trips to the dais.  Representing the 260 is a high honor and while your staff are entitled to 

a pat on the back, we know for certain that without your support, none of this can happen.  The awards are not given to your officers, they 

are presented to the 260.  This is as it should be.  ɮɾʄ ʂɷɰʁɴ ɸɽ ɾʄʁ ɼɰɺɸɽɶ ɰ ɵɴɻɻɾʆ ɢɰʁɸɽɴÜʂ ɻɸɵɴ ɰ ɻɸʃʃɻɴ ɱɴʃʃɴʁ ɰɽɳ ʈɾʄʁ ɿɰʃ on the back is 

ʁɴɽɳɴʁɴɳ ɴʅɴɽ ɸɵ ʈɾʄ ɳɸɳɽÜʃ ɺɽɾʆ ɰɱɾʄʃ ɸʃ.  So, know about it, be active, be invested and be interested.  Personally, I cannot be a member of 

ɰɽ ɾʁɶɰɽɸʉɰʃɸɾɽ ɰɽɳ ɽɾʃ ɶɴʃ ɸɽʅɾɻʅɴɳ, ɞ ɲɰɽɽɾʃ ʂɸʃ ɰɽɳ ʆɰʃɲɷ ɾʃɷɴʁʂ ɳɾ ʃɷɴ ɷɴɰʅʈ ɻɸɵʃɸɽɶ. ɞ ɳɸɳɽÜʃ ɹɾɸɽ ʃɷɴ ɢɰʁɸɽɴ ɘɾʁɿʂ ɾɽɻʈ because I wanted 

to wear the EGA.   I simply cannot understand those who do, because we are still Marines with a reputation to maintain and a marvelous 

organization wherein we can accomplish that end.                                                

Our Valentines party is not yet settled but we hope to do so soon.  We already have speakers and I am looking forward to a fantastic 2019.  

Happy New Year, Marines. 
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         New Years Resolutions (mine and yours) 

It has been a long, long time since I made or kept a New Yearõs Resolution.  

When I made them, they were always about losing weight, quitting smoking          

or some other inane thing that was really meaningless.  I did quit smoking, but 

that was more about disgust with the habit.  I did stop on January 10, 1979.   

I have been pondering what a New Yearõs Resolution should be.  I ended up 

with Paulõs First Letter to the Corinthians the13th Chapter.  I read it at a wed-

ding on New Yearõs Eve.  In his letter, Paul talks about speaking in the 

tongues of men and of angels, but not having love. òI am like a gong or a 

clanging cymbal.ó  He said that òlove is patient and kind; love is not jealous or 

boastful; in is not arrogant or rude.ó  He went on to say that òlove bears all 

things, endures all things.ó  Now that is a powerful thought about the beauty  and grace of love.  Perhaps 

our resolution for the New Year should be to love one another just as God loves us.  Our lives would be 

transformed instantly.  Love would do away with pettiness and jealousy, as well as endearing us many 

more people.  Give love some thought during the coming months.  We will all benefit from it.    

If you need someone to talk to, give me a call at 336-706-7675 

continued from page 1 

əɾʆɽ ɰʃ ɬɴʂʃɾʅɴʁ ɘɷʄʁɲɷ.  ɛɸɽɰɽɲɸɰɻ ʂʄɿɿɾʁʃ ʆɰʂ ɶɸʅɴɽ ʃɾ ɝɾʁʂɴɿɾʆɴʁ ɩɷɴʁɰɿɴʄʃɸɲ ɰɽɳ ɚɰʂʃɴʁÜʂ ɥʁɾɼɸʂɴ ɵɾʁ ʃɷɴɸʁ ʆɾʁɺ ʆɸʃɷ 
veterans suffering from PTSD.   Another assist was $2500 for dental work for veterans at the Vet-Net of Caring Services in 
ɝɸɶɷ ɥɾɸɽʃ.  ɩɷɴ ʂʀʄɰɳ ɰɻʂɾ ɿʁɾʅɸɳɴɳ ʃɷɸʁʃʈ $100 Ýɬɴɻɲɾɼɴ ɝɾɼɴÞ ɱɰʂɺɴʃʂ ɵɾʁ ʅɴʃɴʁɰɽʂ ɼɾʅɸɽɶ ɸɽʃɾ ɰɿɰʁʃɼɴɽʃʂ. ɩɷɴʈ ɿʁɾʅɸɳ-
ed each veteran with essentials aides for apartment living.  The 260 also was a sponsor of the Women Veterans Dinner.  

ɨʄɴ ɤʁɵɰɽɴɳɴʂÜ son, Scott Sewade, raised $2000 and gave it (thru the 260) to Little Boro Farm Horse Ranch & Equine Thera-
py in Swansboro, NC. There riding center was devastated by Hurricane Florence.  The owner is Eric Walker, a retired disabled 
Marine, and his wife Sherrie.  Scott owns 11bravos.com. His company prints t-shirts featuring military symbols.   

Additionally, the squad paid $2000 for a Bed Bug cleaning tent for the Servant Center, gave $400 for a Marine needing to pay 
rent,  $320 for a Marine in need of a U-Haul truck to move his family and paid $401 to a Marine in need to pay for storage unit 
rent so the families possessions would not be auctioned.  A contribution of $500 was made to Gunny Claus.  The program pro-
vides Christmas gifts to the children of our military.  The Scout Squad has been busy all year.  Chairman Ron Medder and 
others have given numerous Good Citizenship Awards to newly minted Eagle Scouts.  They also presented six Eagle Scouts 
with $1000 scholarships for their first year of college.   

Member Harry Thetford wrote a book detailing the lives of WWII veterans.  The book American Heroes is available for pur-
chase. 

The detachment also had flag raising ceremonies at Friendly Shopping Center.  Clyde Dungee has headed up this effort faith-
ɵʄɻɻʈ ʆɸʃɷ ɻɾʃʂ ɾɵ ɴɻɱɾʆ ɶʁɴɰʂɴ ɵɾʁ ɼɰɽʈ ʈɴɰʁʂ.  ɩɷɴ ʃɷɸʁɳ ɰɽɽʄɰɻ ɫɰɻɴɽʃɸɽɴÜʂ ɥɰʁʃʈ ɰʃ ʃɷɴ ɨʃɰɶɴ ɘɾɰɲɷ əɸɽɽɴʁ ɩɷɴɰʃɴʁ ʆɰʂ ɰ 
huge success with great entertainment and awards being presented to Marines who contributed to the success of the detachment 
in 2016.  Bill Moss headed up the evening.  The Young Marines program was given $1000 to support their efforts with Guil-
ford County youth.  Greg Ross chairs the program.  We participated in many of the activities of the Carolina Field of Honor.  
The chairman of the board at CFH is ɧɾɱ ɤÜɝɰɽɻɾɽ.  The detachment has provided funding for a number of JROTC programs 
in the Guilford County Schools.  We began several years ago when former member Winston Shearin was the commander of 
the unit at Southeast Guilford High School. We supported Toys for Tots and Wreaths Across America with member volunteers.   
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Mark the Date 

January 14 

5:30 p.m. 

Membership Meeting 

Knightõs of Columbus Hall 

Program: Tiny Houses 

  
Owned by MCL member Bob Marino 

Bring a Friend or Fellow Marine for a Great 

Night of Bowling  

Food and Beverage Specials in the Sports Bar 

Discounts for Military Families 

The Sports Bar is available for your Special 

Events  

Advertise in the Grinder 

§ Company Name on our website every 

month 

§ Company Name in the Grinder in the 

printed edition 

§ Company Name goes out in electronic 

print to hundreds 

§ Rates are very reasonable.  Advertise 

by the month, half year or full year 

§ Rates begin at $25 to $175 per month 

based on size 

§ Half year rates begin at $125 to $895 

§ Full year rates begin at $175  to $1395.   

Contact Alan Atwell at 336-706-7675 or at 

agatarheel@yahoo.com for more details. 
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